Customs/Private Sector Virtual Working Group (VWG)
VWG Meeting Outcomes
January 28, 2013
On January 28, 2013 economies from the SCCP met to discuss the goals, methods, and next steps for implementation of the Customs/Private Sector Virtual Working Group (VWG).  Below are the outcomes and recommendations from the meeting:
Recommendations:
· The group will commence two weeks after the conclusion of SCCP SOM I meetings.
·  The SCCP will establish an agenda item for the VWG to report out on outcomes and recommendations of the group.
· A report, preferably via email, will be provided to ABAC on a routine basis.
· Prior to SOM III, the VWG will send a report to the SCCP for their input and concurrence on the recommendations from the VWG on SCCP priorities and the development of the APEC Customs-Business Dialogue (ACBD) agenda.
Next Steps:
· Send out the SCCP adopted TOR to the private sector members of the VWG to receive any input and an overall consensus of the TOR.
· Work to finalize the list of private sector representatives for the group.  Nominations from economies are still open and can be sent to Ginny Williamson at margaret.williamson@dhs.gov.
· Commence initial discussions and launch the group two weeks after SOM I concludes.  The initial work will include developing a work plan and identifying the private sector's choice for their co-chair.  
Meeting Outcomes
· New Zealand was nominated and designated, through consensus, as the Customs Chair of the VWG.  This will be reviewed on an annual basis. 

· It was decided that the private sector would be responsible for choosing their own co-chair.
· The United States was designated as the Secretariat, for a period of two years.
· A steering group that would be responsible for driving the work and path forward was determined to be on a volunteer basis.  Economies that expressed interest during the meeting were Canada, Australia, and the United States.  Economies are still encouraged to volunteer to participate in this effort.  
